
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee, to execute on
behalf of the County Cooperative Agreement #23-748 with Central Contra Costa Transit
Authority (CCCTA), a government agency, in an amount not to exceed $199,000 for
transportation services for certain individuals with COVID-19 or certain exposures to
COVID-19, for the period from March 1, 2022 through February 28, 2025. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Approval will result in contractual expenditures of up to $199,000 over a three-year period
and will be funded 100% by the American Rescue Plan Act revenues or other state and
federal emergency funding sources. 

BACKGROUND: 
On March 4, 2020, the Governor of the State of California proclaimed a State of Emergency
in California as a result of the COVID-19 outbreak. To assist in its response to the
COVID-19 outbreak, the County desires to retain CCCTA services to provide transportation
to individuals who have: 1) tested positive for COVID-19; or 2) are under investigation for
COVID-19 exposure or have a heightened risk of exposure, for trips deemed necessary as

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   03/29/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Anna Roth,
925-957-2670

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    March  29, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassel, Deputy

cc: Marcy Wilhelm   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: March  29, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Cooperative Agreement #23-748 with Central Contra Costa Transit Authority



part of the County’s response to the COVID-19 outreach. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

Approval of this new Cooperative Agreement #23-748 will allow the contractor to provide
transportation services upon request by the County, through February 28, 2025. This
agreement includes mutual indemnification.


